

22 November 2016

Dear Resident

## Yaloak South Wind Farm - Completion of road upgrade works

As part of the Yaloak South Wind Farm Project, sections of Glenmore Road have been upgraded between the Geelong-Ballan Road intersection and the wind farm site entrance, approximately 2km to the east.

We are pleased to inform you that these works are expected to be completed on Thursday 24 November 2016, weather permitting.

During these works, approximately:

- 20,500 tons of locally sourced crushed rock was supplied and placed;
- 1,830 hours were worked;
- 1,120 plant running hours were recorded, including graders, trucks and excavators;
- 600,000.00 litres of water were used for dust suppression and construction;
- 7,145m2 of improved pavement on Glenmore Road has been undertaken, including public safety work.

Pacific Hydro acknowledges that construction activities may be disruptive to local communities and we would like to thank you for your patience while these works were undertaken.

Glenmore Road is a public road which is likely to experience higher-than-usual volumes of traffic over the next 12 months.

Pacific Hydro will work closely with Moorabool Shire Council to ensure that it is inspected regularly and that any remedial work for which Pacific Hydro may be responsible is carried out in accordance with its obligations.

The next major tranche of works relating to Yaloak South Wind Farm is planned to commence in January 2017.

We encourage you to visit Pacific Hydro's Community Notice Board under the Our Communities tab of our website (<a href="www.pacifichydro.com.au">www.pacifichydro.com.au</a>) for more information about this important project and the opportunities and benefits it presents.

Should you require further information, please don't hesitate to contact us.

Yours sincerely

Krista Kim Engagement and External Affairs Manager Pacific Hydro Australia

For enquiries regarding this letter, please contact: Krista Kim or Adam Chandler enquiries@pacifichydro.com.au Tel. 1800 730 734